
 

Board Highlights 
  

Gary Wilkinson-Pres, Kurtis Holland-Vice Pres,  Orlando DeHerrera-Sec,  Carly Santi Lozoya-Treas,  Elizabeth Quintana-Asst Sec/Treas 
 

 

 
Meeting of September 10,  2020 

 

 
Employment.  The Board accepted the resignations of Haley Gonzales – Part-time Food Service Server and 
Paloma Mestas – 8th Grade ELA Teacher.  The Board approved certified employee Janene Mondragon – 8th 
Grade ELA Teacher.  The Board approved classified employees Lauren Cook – HS Mobility Specialist 
Paraprofessional, Cheryl Garcia – Part-time Food Service Server, and Blanca Medina – BME Paraprofessional.  
The Board approved certified substitute Ginger Freel and classified substitute employees Joseph Atencio and 
Monica Medina. 

             
Other Reports.  SLV BOCES held a breakfast in honor of Executive Director, Anita McAuliffe to wish her well in 
her retirement.    
 
Superintendent Report.    Mr. Wiedeman reported the first snow day was called on September 9th.  The 
secondary students were able to move to the virtual learning platform and did not lose a day of instruction.   
One of the positives to come out of the pandemic situation this Spring.  After reviewing various options and 
opinions, CHSAA sent out notice they will continue with the calendar presented in August.  The District is 
looking at some after school intramural activities for the students.  These programs are important to the social  
and emotional well-being of our students.  Mr. Wiedeman shared the COVID matrix with the Board that will 
help keep staff and community informed of the cases in Rio Grande County and the level of concern regarding 
continuing in-person learning.  The District will be able to provide free meals to all students through  
December 30th.  Remote learners will be able to call the kitchen and request lunch/breakfast and pick up the 
meals in front of the High School each school day between 11:15-11:30 a.m.  
 
Action Items.  The Board approved the minutes from meeting held on 8/6/2020; July Financial Reports; 
and a Non-eligible Student Transportation Request. 
 
Next Meeting.   The next Board of Education regular meeting is scheduled for Thursday, October 8, 
2020 at 6:00 p.m.    
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